
CHERRY ORCHARD PRIMARY SCHOOL 
                  We care, we learn, we succeed     
       www.cherryochard.bham.sch.uk                                                                                            

Dear Parent / Carer,   
                               What a short half term!  Hopefully, you will find our e -safety section of the newsletter useful. 
Any feedback would be welcome. Finally, we hope  that the children have a safe and happy break and will see them 
again in a weekõs time. 
 Paul Moore (Head teacher)  
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A special assembly was held in school 

where parents were invited to come 

along and receive their certificates 

for courses completed this year,  

including Computing, Jewellery  

Making, Art Attack and Gospel  

Singing.  We are hoping to run more 

courses during the next academic 

year.  

RAFFLE PRIZES  

 

The raffle prize draw took place on Friday 9th 

May 2014 and the winners are: 

1st prize (Easter Hamper): Jani Bird 

2nd Prize (Toiletries): Suhaib Mahmood 

WHOLE SCHOOL  

FAMILY PICNIC  

Wednesday  

18th June 1.30 pm  
We will be holding a 

family picnic where all children will be 

involved. If you are unable to join us 

with your child, perhaps another    

family member can come along. Full 

details will be sent out separately.  

SPORTS DAY 
Unfortunately, we are unable to book 
our KS1 and KS2 Sports event on one 
day as Handsworth Grammar can only 
offer us afternoon use of their  

sports field. 
These events will take place on two  
separate afternoons, as follows:  

 
Wednesday 09 July KS2 1.30 pm 
Wednesday 16 July KS1 1.30 pm 

 
Further details will follow in a  

separate letter. 

A message from the local Police  -  Please think about where you 

park when dropping off and picking up children. Please do not 

block driveways or park on zig-zags. Do not drop children off on 

the zebra crossing! 
Yesterday, we had a fire engine visit the school for the children to look at. It 

could not get into our car park due to a car almost blocking the entrance. We 

are lucky the fire engine wasnôt visiting us responding to an emergency! 



 

E- Safety for parents  

 
When watching TV and films, we are all aware of what 

we think is suitable for children to view. Research   

questions whether this is the same for computer and 

console games. Being a parent is difficult. An example: When my twins were 5, their cousin 

was õintoõ Skylanders. My children loved the figures, but we avoided the game as is seemed to 

contain far too much ôfightingõ. They went for tea at a friends house  -  when they came back 

they were very excitedly telling us that they had played on Skylanders for 3 hours!  

In school when we speak to children and ask them about favourite games, we still get        

answers such as, Black Opõs (or any Call of Duty), Grand Theft Auto, Gears of War, etc. All 

of these games are rated as an 18 certificate  -  in particular for excessive violence. Some 

children have said that even though they donõt play, they watch older siblings or parents 

playing. 

Some games we might naturally presume would be ôokõ also have high ratings, e.g. the new       

Spiderman 2 game for PS4 has a 16 rating  -  I  havenõt seen the game, but it must have a 16 

certificate for a very good reason!  

See how Spiderman has changed over the 

years from cartoon to something much 

ôdarkerõ and more violent Ĕ 

The aim of this article is to raise 

awareness of the age certificates on 

games. 

Year 6 children have been offered the chance to take part in Bikeability  

cycle training.   Bikeability Level 1 and 2 involves trainees undertaking a  

Level 1 playground assessment, and if they pass, a further 2 Level 2  

sessions will be instructed.  Level 2 covers the theory of on -road cycling on 

quiet roads and roads with limited traffic conditions.  Upon successful  

completion students will receive a Bikeability Level 1 or 2 badge and  

certificate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 
 GOVERNING BODY  

LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ŀǘ /h ŦƻǊ мп ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ 
ƴŜǾŜǊ ŎŜŀǎŜǎ ǘƻ ŀƳŀȊŜ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀŎŜ ƻŦ 
ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƭŜǘǎ ǳǇΦ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛǎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀƪŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [! ƛƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ 
ƻŦ ŦǊŜŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŜŀƭǎ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǿǊŜǎǘƭŜŘ 
ǿƛǘƘ ŬƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ effective ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǇǳǇƛƭ  
ǇǊŜƳƛǳƳΦ  
 
hƴ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŀ ŎƭƻǎŜ ŜȅŜ ƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜƎǳŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ƛǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƳǳƭǝǇƭŜ 
ƛƴǎǇŜŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǾŜǎǝƎŀǝƻƴǎΦ hƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 
ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ŎƻƴǎǘŀƴǘΤ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ 
ŀǊŜ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜŘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ 
ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀǘ ƻƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ όŦƻǊ ƻōǾƛƻǳǎ 
ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ όōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǳǎ 
ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊǝǎŜύΦ ¢ƘŜ 
Ƨƻō ƛǎ ǊŜǿŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ 
ƪŜŜǇ ƛǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎΦ 

tŜǘŜǊ IŀǊǇŜǊ 

DIARY  

2013/2014  

23 May Break up for Half Term 

2 June  School Opens 

18 June 1.30 pm Whole School Family Picnic 

9 July  1.30 pm KS2 Sports event 

16 July 1.30 pm KS1 Sports event 

18 July Break up for Summer Holidays 

 

2014/2015  

1 and 2 Sep Teacher Training Days 

3 Sep  School Opens 

 

 

 

WELL DONE  3P, 3M & 4S! 
YOU HAVE HAD THE  

HIGHEST   ATTENDANCE  
from  1 Mayð21 May 2014 

 

BREAKFAST! 
It has been noted that some  

children are coming into school 

without having had breakfast. 

I would like to emphasise the  

importance of  children eating breakfast to help  

maintain their energy levels at school and  

concentrate on their learning.   

We also suggest that children 

bring in a piece of fruit for break 

time.  

Thank you!  
Siobhan Harper -Nunes, 

who was part of the  

Mosaic Mentoring  

Programme in the autumn, 

has kindly donated a  

selection of books to our junior library.  We 

would like to give a big thank you to Siobhan 

for her generous donation.  I know that  

Siobhan, through her organization Shakti 

Women, are raising even more funds for our 

library so we can look forward to a lot more 

happy reading. 


